
PAC Mtg 
9/7/2023/ VN-Rialto 

5pm 
 

 
 
 
5:20pm Meeting was called to order by Ms. Sinopoli, she welcomed all parents, students and staff 
present. She also introduced Ms. Hayley Mallozzi, Principal. Ms. Mallozzi introduced herself and 
welcomed all in attendance and shared summary of agenda items to be discussed and introduced staff 
in attendance ( in person and those joining virtually). 

 
Meeting Minutes 

 
 

Comprehensive School Improvement (CSI) Updates 
Mr. Colin Opseth shared that Vista Norte is a CSI School and discussed plans for improvements. Some 
items discussed: 

• Grad Rate 
• Improve/Expand tutoring. 
• Another update will be provided at end of year to discuss what was accomplished or needing 

attention. 
Community Schools 
Ms. Mallozzi introduced Ms. Raquel Goyenaga, Parent Engagement Liaison.  
Ms. Goyenaga re-introduced herself and shared resources available and encouraged parents to reach 
out. 
Important Upcoming Events 
Ms. Mallozzi encouraged parents and students to share their wishes for future courses and events as 
partners in education and shared upcoming events such as: 

• SGI 
• E-Sports 
• FAFSA 
• Dual Enrollment 
• Music /Instrument Course 

Program Offerings/ SGI 
Ms. Sinopoli discussed Small Group Instruction, Dual Enrollment, E-sports. She encouraged students to 
visit stations and sign-up. 

EL Reclassification Update 
Ms. Sinopoli introduced Mr. Cory DeBlasio -ELL Lead. Mr. DeBlasio shared program and school 
objectives: 

• Develop partnership 
• Improve Communication 
• School holds mtgs Quarterly 
• Training offered for Officers once elected 

 
 
 



 
WIOA 
Ms. Sinopoli introduced Dr. Shellie Dansby who shared an overview of the WIOA program and 
introduced Shantay who spoke about the different resources and class offerings available via  the WIOA 
program. Ms. Sinopoli thanked Dr. Dansby and encouraged students to reach out and share information 
with others that can benefit from the WIOA services. 
 
Ideas and Suggestions/ Fieldtrips 
Ms. Sinopoli and Ms. Mallozzi thanked all parents and students in attendance, and asked for feedback 
on future events or classes they would like to have students participate in , budgets permitting. 
 
Some suggestions were: 

• SB County Museum in Redlands 
• Disneyland 
• San Diego Aquarium 
• Art Museums 
• Drivers Education Course 
• Local College Visit 

 
 
Students in attendance were encouraged to sign-up for the upcoming events: 
 

• SGI Courses set to begin 9/11-12/7/23 Sign-up with Mr. Arnold 
• E-Sports sign-up with Mr. Alfonso 
• WIOA Sign-up with Dr. Dansby 
• FAFSA Application- All graduates must complete application. Workshops will be offered atarting 

in October to assist with the multi-steps of the FAFSA process. FAFSA to start in December 
instead of October.  

 
 
Award Recognition of Students was presented by all teachers for selected students. 
 
 
 
Meeting Adjourned 6:30pm 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


